GENERAL BODY MEETING

Date: 25th March 2022

Time: 5.00 pm

Venue: Hotel Le Ruchi, Hinkal Attendees: 48 Principals

AGENDA	PROCEEDINGS
REYNOTE ADDRESS (5.30 to 7.30)	Prof. Mathew K Ninan, Director, Little Rocks, Brahmavar started his talk with a famous quote 'An institution is a lengthened shadow of one man' by Ralph Waldo Emerson All through his talk he emphasized on the influence that a leader can cause. The most intriguing thought that a Leader is the builder of the Culture of the institution, made all the principals reflect. He discussed the essential qualities of the leader like Respect, Trust, Integrity, Vision, Mindfulness, Communication, Appreciation, Control of Emotions, Happiness, Compassion and growth. If the leader builds these personal qualities then he influences his team to work on these areas and that's how the Culture of the Institution is built. The words came from profound wisdom and made every listener reflect on our purpose of being at our own institutions. Mr. Sreeson Gopinath MD & CEO Veda Handwriting Lab who sponsored MSSC AGM presented a Certificate to all the Principals who attended the programme. Mr. Linto Andrews the Executive Member of MSSC was the Master of the Ceremony for the evening. Mrs. Machamma thanked the speaker and the Guest of Honour.
WELCOME TO AGM	Mrs. Preethi Vincent, Vice President MSSC welcomed everyone to the MSSC Annual General Body meeting.
ANNUAL REPORT	Mrs. Machamma, Secretary MSSC presented the Annual report of the MSSC Activities for the Academic year 2022-23
ANNUAL ACCOUNT	Mrs. Annie Joseph, Treasurer MSSC, presented the Annual Accounts. The opening balance was Rs. 65163/- and now amount with MSSC is Rs. 308110.90. Mrs. Annie expressed her concern on the details which were missing when the membership renewal payments were done by the schools. She requested that this year the principals can mention the school name when the payments are made. And that would save a lot of time and effort.

APPROVAL OF THE NEW MSSC MEMBERS	Two new schools St. Joseph Central School, Hunsur and Good Shepherd Mysore were welcomed to the MSSC.
PRESIDENTIAL ADDRESS	Mr. Mathew, President MSSC expressed his joy on the successful completion of the Academic year and was thankful for the support by the office bearers, Executive members and the entire member Principals. He informed that the membership renewal forms will be sent out and schools can complete the process by June. Mr. Mathew expressed his disappointment regarding poor participation for the AGM. He felt that it was the most comfortable time for the principals and as per MSSC tradition every AGM has been a dinner get-to-gather too. He informed the team that Jodogyan Foundational Numeracy workshop at Excel Public School would be the concluding event by MSSC. That would happen on 3 rd and 4 th April for 1 st and 2 nd class Maths teachers and 5 th and 6 th for the 3 rd and 4 th class Maths teachers. He also told the Principals that MSSC would plan many Capacity Building workshops for teachers and Principals in the next Academic year too. Mr. Mathew oriented the team of the G20 Awareness Activities planned and proposed by CBSE Schools. From Karnataka Mysuru is identified by the Indian government for G20 event namely Think 20 summit. The date of the event in Mysuru is 22nd & 23rd June. CBSE has delegated Mysore Sahodaya to conduct Awareness Activities on the theme Think 20 and the G20 country mapped with Mysuru is USA. The proposed month is May. CBSE is already conducting Expression series online for CBSE Schools across the country with the same theme. Online Quiz and Capacity Building programmes are also planned by CBSE. Sahodaya School Clusters have been asked to conduct various activities to make the students and community aware about India taking over G20 Presidency. The activities must be conducted before the actual event in Mysuru. Maximum participation of schools and all the stakeholders are to be ensured. A report of all the activities conducted by MSSC has to be submitted to CBSE immediately after the conduct of the activity. Mr. Mathew said that we shall start with the Special assembly on G20 in
	Rally.

	Mr. Mathew announced that a Cultural show where the culture of the G20 countries can be presented by the MSSC member schools is planned and Mrs. Annie would be coordinating this Cultural event. Mr. Mathew asked all the Coordinators to formulate their teams by including the other principals and to plan out the dates and other activities related to their events. A detailed circular will be shared regarding this with the member schools. Mr. Mathew informed that due to poor response the Principal's picnic is cancelled. This year MSSC would conduct Cultural competitions and Sports Day for the Teachers and then give away prizes in Guru Utsav. He also told that we are planning a National Conference and the talk with Infosys is on.
VOTE OF THANKS	Mrs. Radhakrishna, Executive member, MSSC thanked everyone for attending the meeting. The AGM concluded with the National Anthem followed by dinner.